July 19, 1943.

Mr. S. W. Geiser, 3543 Haynie, Dallas (5), Texas.

Dear Sam:

Thank you very much for your good letter of July 2nd enclosing a mimeographed copy of the roster of our 1919 SATC outfit at Camp Sheridan.

Each year I see Charles A. Helm at the University of Missouri at Columbia, and also see Ray C. Cunningham of Iowa State College. They are both members of our Big Six Conference, and we have a lot of fun talking about old times.

I remember distinctly the first day I arrived at camp when the boy from Northwestern University was knocked out and Dr. Sundwall, then dean of the Medical School of the University of Kansas, pronounced him dead. I was the fellow who was able to revive him, but I have forgotten his name. The fellow was a teacher in dentistry at Northwestern University, but I remember later I got a lovely letter from his mother thanking me for my effort. I had just driven in with my family and was still in "cits" clothing, and when Dr. Sundwall said the boy was dead I asked the captain, Trickett, I believe, if I could be of any benefit. Having been an athletic coach for a great number of years and having a degree in osteopathy, I was sure that I could bring the boy back.

on our Medical School faculty here, visited with me after that a number of moonlight evenings and we discussed what I did. It was a source of much pleasure to me and has been throughout the years. Dr. Tracy just suffered a severe heart attack a couple of months ago but is now convalescing. He is head of our Department of Anatomy here at the University.

Thanking you for your good letter, which includes the roster, I am
Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.